Official Publication

Japanese American Citizens League

PHONE: 5-6501



LARRY TAJIRI, EDITOR

Oct.1

Dear Mrs. Okagaki:

Guyo and I are leaving tonight for Mexico for a short vacation. According to our present plans we should be in San Jose the second week of November.

I have job offers from papers in Colorado Springs and Washington, D.C., and probably will take the latter although we are planning to be in Colorado Springs day after tomorrow to see the paper there.

The people here have been very nice to us. They gave us a testimonial dimner and many gifts.

Enclosed are editorials from the two Salt Lake newspapers.

Hello to everyone in San Jose.

TAJIRI TESTIMONIAL

Auspices of Salt Lake Chapter JACL

3

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 27, 1952 6:30 P.M.

Newhouse Hotel

-:- SALT LAKE CITY, UTAH

JACL HYMN

Words by: MARION TAJIRI Music by: MARCEL J. TYRREL

There was a dream my father dreamed for me— A land in which all men are free.

Then the desert camp with watchtowers high Where life stood still, mid sand and brooding sky.

Out of the war in which my brothers died— Their muted voices with mine cried.

This is our creed we'll live in loyalty.

God help us rid the land of bigotry—

That we may walk in peace and dignity.

Welcome by Toastmaster Shigeki Ushio
Dinner
Musical Numbers
Introductions Shigeki Ushio
Greetings
Greetings
Remarks
The JACL Hymn
Remarks Elmer R. Smith
A Decade of Service Masao W. Satow
Musical Number Mt. Olympus Chapter
Appreciation from JACL Chapters Kay Terashima
Appreciation from National JACL \it{Hito} Okada Past National JACL President
Response Larry Tajiri

Adjourn

PROGRAMME

We stand for the Constitution of the United States with its three departments of government as therein set forth, each one fully independent in its own field.



Notice of General Conference

The One Hundred and Twenty-third Semi-Annual Conference of the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, to which all Church members are invited, will convene in the Tabernacle, Salt Lake City, Utah, Friday, Saturday and Sunday, October 3, 4 and 5, 1952, with general sessions each day at 10 a.m. and 2 p.m.

The General Priesthood meeting will be held in the Tabernacle on Saturday, October 4, at 7 p.m.

We suggest that Fast Meetings be held on the last Sunday in September—September 28—except in those stakes in which quarterly conferences are held on that date. In those stakes we ask that Fast Meetings be held on the Sunday following the General Conference, or October 12.

DAVID O. McKAY
STEPHEN L RICHARDS
J. REUBEN CLARK JR.
The First Presidency.

Presiding Bishopric Calls Special Meeting

With the approval of the First Presidency, the Presiding Bishopric will conduct a special meeting in the Tabernacle Friday, Oct. 3, 1952, beginning at 7 p.m.

The following are requested to be in attendance: Bishops and counselors, stake Aaronic priesthood committees, co-ordinators, Aaronic priesthood quorum advisers and secretaries, stake committees for adult members of the Aaronic priesthood, co-ordinators, group advisers and secretaries for adult members of the Aaronic priesthood; stake committees on ward teaching, and ward division supervisors for ward teaching.

Stake presidencies and high councilmen are invited to be in attendance.

It will be appreciated if stake presidents and bishops will notify their respective leaders mentioned above urging them to be in attendance at this meeting.

JOSEPH L. WIRTHLIN
THORPE B. ISAACSON
CARL W. BUEHNER
The Presiding Bishopric.

Host of Women Dedicated to Service

As women from the East, West, South, and North begin arriving to attend the annual conference of the great Relief Society of the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, the words of the late President Heber J. Grant are recalled to mind: "Without the wonderful work of the women, I realize that the Church would have been a failure."

Strong in faith, full of courage, and able to do the work that the day brings, the Relief and add to the impressiveness of these spiritual occasions.

To Mrs. Belle S. Spafford, general president, and her counselors, Mrs. Marianne C. Sharp and Mrs. Velma N. Simonsen, as well as to the organization's more than 132,000 members, the entire Church expresses appreciation and congratulation for a year of successful work completed, and best wishes for their conference sessions opening Wednesday morning 10 o'clock.

Deseret Ne

Mind if We Poke Around a Bit?



THESE DAYS



By GEORGE E. SOKOLSKY

U. S. Sadly Remiss in Front To Check Communication

Since 1933, when the United States recognized Soviet sia, the infiltration government hagents

Thy BESSEN Bldg SALT LAKE CUTS





MRS. OKIYO OKAGAKI 550 NO. THIRD ST, SAN JOSE, CALIF.